
The Ontario government has
announced funding for
Durham under which the
region will be able to hire
more nurses and medical
staff. The province has also
raised the budget for ambu-
lances in Durham by 9 per
cent.
Ontario is investing over $34
million in Durham to connect
people to emergency care
faster and increase the avail-
ability of ambulances.
It is investing $791.000 in the
Regional Municipality of
Durham through the
Dedicated Offload Nurses
Program to hire more nurses

and other eligible health pro-
fessionals dedicated to
offloading ambulance patients
in hospital emergency depart-
ments, said a recent provin-
cial statement.
It is also increasing land
ambulance funding in Durham
by 9 per cent, bringing the
province’s total investment in
the region to $33.6 million this
year.

The program allows para-
medics to get back out into
the community faster and
respond to their next 9-1-1
call sooner and has played a
significant role in reducing

ambulance offload times and
increasing ambulance avail-
ability for 9-1-1 patients
across the province. 
As a result of this investment
and the dedication of health
care professionals, provincial
ambulance offload time has
been reduced by more than
50 per cent since its peak in
October 2022, said the state-
ment.

“Our government remains
committed to building a strong
healthcare system so that
Ontarians can access medical
treatment wherever and
whenever they may need it,”

said Todd McCarthy, MPP for
Durham. “This vital invest-
ment will speed up paramedic
response times and ensure
that Durham residents receive
timely, high-quality care, now
and for decades to come.”
To ensure urgent patients
receive critical care sooner,

Ontario is also continuing to
implement the Medical Priority
Dispatch System (MPDS)
across the province. 
The system helps to better pri-
oritize and triage emergency
medical calls and dispatch
paramedics sooner. Over the
last year, the province has

rolled out MPDS to
Mississauga, Kenora,
Thunder Bay, Ottawa and
Renfrew, and are accelerating
progress to implement the
system at the 15 remaining
dispatch sites across Ontario
over a year ahead of sched-
ule.
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PICKERING BREAKING
GROUND

It has been over a decade since the Boardwalk was washed
out.  With the ground breaking its shovels in  the ground with
work starting immediately on phase 1 which will see a new
raised multipurpose boardwalk with accessible beach access.
Anticipated opening June 2025. Phase 2 will address the west-
ern portion of our train  west of Melenium Square and Phase 3,
the winterizing of the washrooms.
During Phase 1 Melenium Square remains open as we gear up
for Fall Fling in Ocober.
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DURHAM RECEIVES $34MN TO GET MORE AMBULANCES + NURSES


